
JOSEPH G. DICKINSON, general man-
ager—project engineering, American 
Bridge Div., United States Steel Corp., 
was graduated from Purdue University 
with a B.S. degree in mechanical engi-
neering. He joined U. S. Steel in 1942 in 
the Gary works, operating department. In 
1950, he transferred to the engineering 
department where he served in various 
construction capacities. From 1961 to 
1970, he served in various engineering 
positions at the corporation’s Fairless, 
Homestead and Clarion works. In 1970, 
he was transferred to Pittsburgh head-
quarters as manager-construction—east-
ern district. In 1974, he was promoted 
to manager—design engineering, and in 
1976 to general manager—project engi-
neering. He was appointed to his present 
position in 1981.

President’s Message
1983

 The competitive advantage once held 
by the American steel industry has been 
lost due to reduced production rates 
and lower earnings which has caused 
a decrease in technical personnel and 
facilities. In order to regain our position in 
the new world steel market, our industry 

must change the antagonistic relationship 
now existing between management, gov-
ernment and labor into the cooperative 
climate enjoyed by our foreign competi-
tors. We also must regain the technologi-
cal edge that we once enjoyed. 
 As the technical organization of engi-
neers associated with the steel industry, 
we can help that industry regain its lost 
position. We must all aid in creating a 
cooperative climate for our industry by 
helping at every opportunity. The reduced 
technical staffs of the steel industry can 
be assisted by the AISE as never before. 
With the proliferation of technological 
change, it is becoming more diffi cult to 
keep up with the state of the art advance-
ments. Our technical journal, meetings, 
publications and exposition are all geared 
to performing that function.
 During the coming year, the AISE must 
maintain its strength by aggressively 
adding new members and sections in a 
shrinking economy. Our engineering func-
tions will be increased in order to keep 
abreast of the advancing technology. Our 
editorial staff will continue to keep our 
journal up-to-date with the ever-changing 
technology. The 1983 exposition is ex-
pected to be better than ever.
 Although 1983 will continue to be a 
year of change, let’s work together to do 
our share in turning it around.

   Joseph G. Dickinson
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